

From the Desk of Penny Oliver, President Western North Carolina Conference Lay Organization of African Methodist Episcopal Church

June 22, 2017

O come, let us sing unto the Lord: let us make a joyful noise to the rock of our salvation. Let us come before his presence with thanksgiving, and make a joyful noise unto him with psalms. For the Lord is a great God, and a great King above all gods. In His hand are the deep places of the earth: the strength of the hills is His also. The sea is His, and he made it: and His hands formed the dry land. O come, let us worship and bow down: let us kneel before the Lord our maker. (Psalms 95:1-6)

The Western North Carolina Lay Organization, thank you, for your love, support, and unity this past conference year. We are who we are because of God's grace and mercy, His favor, His love, and YOU.

As we embark on a new conference year, we encourage you to attend the WNCCLO meetings held every other month. YOU are important to the Lay Organization and to the Western North Carolina Conference. Our next meeting is **August 12, 2017 at 10 o'clock at Mt. Pisgah, AMEC** (618 First Street, SW, Hickory, NC 28602) North Carolina, Sister Charlette Gore, Lay President, and Rev Kim E. Moss, Pastor.

Together we can do all things through Christ who strengthens us.

Thank you for your willingness to serve!

Western North Carolina Lay Organization Penny S. Oliver, President